The Building Pathways Project
Notes of the meeting of the Health and Social Care Resource Managers meeting held at The Open University, Leeds, on Friday 6th June 2003.
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1.
Introductions and welcome

Judy welcomed members of the group and thanked Ann and Hilary for hosting

the meeting at The Open University.

2.
Matters arising from the meeting of 26 February 2003
· Age restrictions for paramedics: Linda Lang has yet to report on this.  Peter Twomey reported that he understood that there was no age restriction but  that access was based on customer practice.  

          Action:
 To be followed up by  Linda and Peter.
· Links with Partnership Council (including employer representatives for social work and care): 
· Requirements for GCSE Maths and English equivalences on the new Social Work degree  at Sheffield Hallam University: 
Peter reported delays in arranging a meeting between partners around changes to the Social Work degree. The issue of progression to the social work degree was discussed briefly. Lynfa identified the problem she faced in advising her learners about the progression route. Peter offered reassurance that the School of Health and Social Care is aware of concerns about the admission agreement currently in place for HNC students progressing to the degree. The delay in revisiting this is due to a number of issues. For example the delay by the new Social Work Sector Skills Council in clarifying issues around placement assessment which has meant the new programme could not yet run. In addition internal issues such as the revalidation process for social work and all the under-graduate programmes in nursing and allied health programmes was placing demands on staffing. There was also a change in staff and long-term sickness having an impact. The social work programmes would be given some attention by the School in the coming weeks and Peter assured partners they would be invited to be involved in any changes as the earliest opportunity. The OU and the U of S identified similar issues about the SW Council  role.
Action: The item will be reviewed at the next meeting. Peter to check issue of whether maths equivalence was acceptable although he thought it was.

· Contact between BP and new Social Work degree in University of Sheffield: no follow-up made
Action:  Judy will follow this up.

· Placement Project:  Katherine reported that the project is considering the position of undergraduate placements and as such is not entirely relevant to the interests of this group.  
· Responding to issues around placements, Judy reported on the new LEA sponsored Sheffield Apprenticeship Scheme, targeting 14 - 16  year olds.  This Project is aimed at developing new vocational learning pathways for school-children using the new vocational GCSEs as the vehicle. These were being developed in Care which is popular in schools. The issue was raised with the LEA about the work-experience for the children and the quality of the experience. This has raised the question of what a placement should involve and the quality and relevance of the experience for learners.
The group discussed the issues involved in finding placements for learners at all stages of their education. Graham noted considerable difficulty in securing appropriate placements in the field of Health and Social Care, though there is more success in placing 'volunteers'.  
Jonathan reported that Awarding Bodies make specific requirements including allocation of hours and recording activities for those achieving NVQ 3 in care qualifications
Learners following the new cadet routes were very demanding on placements as they have to complete 420 hours of placement.
Action: That good practice in placements is explored in order to identify a model for placement experience. Judy to link up the LEA co-ordinators developing vocational learning pathways through schools with Partners with the aim of establishing dialogue with these new initiatives.
3.
NHSU 
Julie Smith gave an overview of regional developments in the NHSU. The structure and staffing of the NHSU was not fully in place. Julie is Learning Co-ordinator in West Yorkshire, Vince Ion for Humberside and North Yorkshire. Jan Leboski for South Yorkshire.  Robert Quick is Deputy Leader for the Region and several other new appointments are being made. There is a central contact number for all the Learning Co-ordinators: 0114 263 0300.  Julie confirmed that NHSU would be funded for commissioning training 'from nurse down' but was not involved in delivery of training.  The immediate agenda was to meet providers across the region to discuss needs and opportunities. Priority areas for action was in partnership with 3* NHS Trusts.  The broad aim is to encourage affiliation in return for funding training. The First Contact programme developed in partnership with SHU was now completed. 
Some members were concerned that existing practices could be compromised, particularly in relation to placements and the demands on mentors, though it was accepted that the picture was not yet clear.

Members saw an opportunity for raising the profile of training for the public as key players in the field of Health and Social Care, possibly with OCN accreditation.  The role and training of 'health animateurs' was being explored in West Yorkshire. 

4. Modern Apprenticeships Implementation Project (Jonathan  Sudworth)

Jonathan outlined the remit of the project: to look at progression routes to HE for Modern Apprentices in Care, IT, Business, Construction and Engineering.  He invited a response from HE on the experience of progression to Health and Social Care from existing qualifications and whether there was a need for additional skills and knowledge to enhance progression.

Joe reported an 'open door' policy at Sheffield University so long as applicants have potential and professional orientation, together with skills appropriate to their chosen field.  The University offers further support according to needs.

Peter, for Sheffield Hallam, stressed that the content of the programmes from which learners were hoping to progress needs to be made clear.

Julia reported that North Notts College are not involved in MAs in Care but had involvement in MAs in other areas. There were issues about achievement and retention that need consideration.
Katherine reported that there were plans for MAs with Sheffield Health Care Trust, providing participants with £40 per week at Foundation level and Advanced MAs being salaried. The Confederation were involved in some of the other strands of the LSC research in this area.
Joe noted the number of projects with the same aim, yet not involving the different interested parties. 

Graham saw a change in attitude to vocational education in HE, partly as a result of the increasing cost of student loans.  However, there was a need to encourage entrants to consider Allied Professions, across the whole community, rather than focusing on the clinical professions. 
Hilary pointed out that as the OU did not have entry criteria to meet some of their programmes, the OU may be relevant to some learners. For example there are OU programmes in Engineering as well as the Health and Social care programmes including the Social Work diploma and the new nursing diploma.

EKOS Consulting will be producing a report on their findings for the LSC at the end of July. Building Pathways will hope to respond to the recommendations.
Action: Jonathan arranged to follow up the discussion with some of the HE providers.
6. Updates

Very little time was available for full updates. Joe reported good attendance at the event he held in the Spring and the School would be looking to deliver such an event again. Peter reported that the entire under-graduate programmes in the School were being re-validated and there was some change of staff which he would keep us informed about.

6.  Date of next meeting
10th September 2003, 10.00 - 12.00.  Venue to be arranged and confirmed.
